
 
BARROW PARISH COUNCIL 

 
MEMBERS OF THE PARISH COUNCIL ARE SUMMONED TO ATTEND A MEETING 

ON MONDAY 5TH DECEMBER 2016  
AT BARROW PRIMARY SCHOOL COMMENCING 7.00PM 

 

AGENDA 
 

1. To welcome Cllr Elizabeth Kinder, the new Member for Barrow Parish Council 
2. To receive apologies for absence and consider approval  
3. To receive declarations of interest 
4. To approve as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 19th September 2016 
5. To adjourn the meeting for a period of public discussion 
6. To receive a report on planning applications relating to Barrow and consider proposals to divert 

footpath 17 on land off Clitheroe Road  
7. To approve as a correct record the 2016/17 accounts to date, authorise payments and submission of a 

grant application to Ribble Valley Borough Council for the provision of concurrent functions 
8. To receive an update on the Parish Council’s audit for 2015/16  
9. To consider the update received from the Lengthsman scheme for 2016/17 and decide on the payment 

of a further contribution 
10. To consider the Parish Council’s budget update and decide on the precept for 2017/18 
11. To consider the installation of new fencing on Barrow Playing Field and the provision of grant funding 

from RVBC’s Parish Grant Scheme following discussions with Borough Councillor Robert Thompson 
12. To consider correspondence to Nigel Evans MP regarding council tax referendum principles and the 

capping of parish council precepts 
13. To consider action regarding the installation of defibrillators in the village  
14. To consider matters regarding the flood risk in the village and correspondence from LCC 
15. To discuss correspondence received from RVBC regarding s106 contributions and identify future 

projects requiring s106 funding 
16. To consider progress on designing a Parish Council logo and setting up a Parish Council website 
17. To consider the future production of newsletters  
18. To decide on the terms of the Clerk’s new contract of employment and consider policies on equal 

opportunities and disciplinary and grievance procedures 
19. To consider the installation of Christmas lights at Barrow Brook 
20. To consider a resident’s request for a footpath near to the A59  
21. To consider PACT attendance at future meetings 
22. To receive a report from Whalley, Wiswell and Barrow Joint Burial Committee from Cllrs Brown and 

McGregor  
23. To receive a report from the Parish Council’s Liaison Committee meeting on 27th October 2016 from Cllr 

McGregor 
24. To receive an update on the forthcoming appeal by New Barrow Ltd against Ribble Valley Borough 

Council’s designation of Barrow Allotments as an asset of community value 
25. To receive an update on Ribble Valley Borough Council’s consultation on BT’s plans to remove 50 

payphones across the borough  
26. To receive an update on the Boundary Commission’s consultation on the proposed constituency 

boundary changes 
27. To confirm the date of the next meeting as Monday 16th January 2017 
28. To discuss any other business 

 
 

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE ALSO WELCOME TO ATTEND 
 

 
Mrs V Wilson, Clerk to Barrow Parish Council 

 


